
GOULBURN ARGYLE GARDEN CLUB INC. 

AUTUMN 2022 – NEWSLETTER  
 

MEETING PROGRAM 

• 24th  May Talk by Zena Ridley, The Garden Club back then and President Iris 

has a Quiz. 

• 28th June Annual General Meeting. 

 

NEW MEMBERS 
The Club would like to welcome new members, Judy Burrows, John 

Nankivell, Christine Smith, Jenny Law, Margaret Bryant, Gail Yeadon, 

Harry and Tania Simm,  Gail Favaloro and Graham Redman. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
Cystic Fibrosis Goulburn & District Charity Dinner - 28th May 2022. 

Taralga Garden Club Bus Trip 16th June, Mt. Annan Botanical Gardens. 

Our Annual General Meeting will be on the 28th June, If any member would like to nominate for any 

Executive or Committee positions please get your nomination form in by our May meeting. 

 
CLUB FEES ARE NOW DUE 

Members need to be financial by the Annal General Meeting on the 28th June 2022. 

You can drop off $20 in an envelope with your name on it to Iris or Dianne’s letterbox’s. 

Dianne; 93 Taralga Road Goulburn, 0434 889118, 

Iris; 39 Cole Street Goulburn, 0417 651433, 

You can pay at May and June meetings or Direct Deposit to:- 

BDCU Alliance Bank 

Argyle Garden Club 

BSB 802-101 

Account 76175 

Please put your name in the reference so Diane knows who the payment is from. 

 
 

GOULBURN AP&H SHOW 

The Club put a display in the Goulburn Show, it was called A to Z. 

Many thanks to members Iris Sturgiss, Margaret Murdoch, Glynis 

Gordon, Sue Marks and Ros Philipson for putting the display together. 

 

 

 
 

 

 

                                     
 President Iris Sturgiss       4821 7286   Treasurer Diane Evans      4821 6130 
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Card Sender Glenys Gordon  4821 5034   Newsletter Editor Lynne Howe       4821 5264 
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Secretary Dianne Lane PO Box 785, Goulburn, 2580 ph. 0408 003 980 argyle.garden.club@gmail.com 
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MEMBERS CORNER 
I hope you have all read the changes to the Constitution, if you have any questions or queries 

please bring them to the May meeting to be discussed. 

If any member knows of a Charity or Instigation that the club can donate too, please bring it to 

the meeting to be discussed.  

 

 

APRIL MEETING 
Guest Speaker was John Weatherstone who gave a 

very informative talk on Native Orchids they are the 

biggest plant family on earth 27,800 species, Black 

Mountain in Canberra has 64 species, the Epiplyes, 

Lithophytes & Terrestrial all grow in Goulburn. He also 

showed us some colourful slides of Orchids which he 

had taken. 

Margaret Wilkes won the Flower of the month with a Jockey Cap 

 

 

MARCH MEETING and TRIP AWAY 
For our meeting Coach Captain Annette 

organised a carpool to President Iris and Johns 

farm which they call ‘The Block’. Thirty two 

members journeyed to Iris and Johns beautiful 

property, it was a glorious day and everyone 

enjoyed the serenity of the farm. When we 

arrived we had morning tea, cakes and slices. 

Next we had a quick meeting. Then it was time 

to sit and talk or have a stroll around the property 

which Iris and John were very proud to show 

everyone. For lunch we had a sausage sizzle 

coked by John and Annette which was enjoyed by all. After lunch we had the 

raffles, then it was time to head back to Goulburn. 

Lorraine Sweeny thanked Iris and John for inviting us to their beautiful property. 

 

 

 

APRIL MEETING 
Treasure Dianne explained to members the changes to the Constitution, 

everyone to receive a copy and sign for it, to be brought up again at the 

May meeting and the AGM were the changes will be voted on. 

We also had a plant swap, members brought in a plant, went home with a 

different plant. 

Flower of the month was won by Sue Marks with a Hydrangea  

 

 

 

COACH CAPTAIN ANNETTE 
Annette has reorganised the  two trips from last year for us again and hope as many members as 

possible will join us. 

1,Tulip Top Garden Sutton, Thursday 15th September 2022. 

Coach will leave Ellesmere St at 8.45am and arrive at the Gardens 

around 10am.  

On arrival we will have morning tea as a group, Devonshire Tea- 

Scones, jam & cream, with tea or coffee. After morning tea we will 

have a couple of hours to take in the gardens.  

At 12.30pm we will all meet up again as a group for lunch which will 

be sandwiches, cakes & slices with unlimited tea or coffee.  



After lunch we will have time to check out plant houses, giftshop etc. and for those interested there 

will be wine tasting of Lake George Wines.  

Cost for the day will be $65pp. which will cover, the coach, morning tea, lunch and admission. 

Please put your money in an envelope with name and special diet if required. 

Names and money to Annette no later than Monday 5th September 2022 

Annette; 48217138 – 0409 387272 

 

 

2,Japanese Gardens Cowra, Tuesday 25th October 2022. 

The coach will leave Ellesmere St. at 7am.  

We will travel to Boorowa and stop for morning tea and comfort stop, morning tea will be 

provided.  

Once at the gardens you will have a couple of hours to explore.  

At 12.30pm we will meet as a group for lunch. Lunch will be a hot meal alternating between 

Chicken Snitzel, Chips and Salad or Fish, Chips and Salad with unlimited tea or coffee.  

After lunch we will go to the Cowra Information Centre where you can watch a 9min. video 

on the Cowra breakout  and peruse the many displays.  

We will also visit the Rose Gardens with over 100 speciality roses. There is also a café 

near by for those wanting a drink or ice cream. 

Cost for the day will be $85pp.  

Please put your money in an envelope with name and special diet if required. 

Names and money to Annette no later than Tuesday 11th October 2022 

Annette; 48217138 – 0409 387272 

 

 

 
 

 

CLUB MEETINGS 
The 4th Tuesday of each month at the Goulburn Soldiers Club. Please be seated by 10am. Come early 

to pick up a bargain on the plant table and cast your vote for Flower of the Month. All proceeds go to 

the Club: 

• Flower of the Month – participate by bringing a flower, small pot or some interesting leaves to 

display, to be voted on by members, with a coin. 

• Plant Stall – members are encouraged to bring along cuttings, produce or plants, home-cooked 

items or anything garden related to be sold at the meeting. 

• Raffle - $1 per ticket, drawn at the meeting. 

Please wear you name badges to meetings and on Bus Trips. Display prominently. For those who 

don’t there will be a gold coin fine. An honesty box will be provided to collect the monies which will be 

presented to charity at the end of the year. ☺ 

 

 

https://www.flickr.com/photos/jean_hort/3199030518/
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by/3.0/

